lllinois Department of Transportation

Office of Highways Project Implementation / Region 1 / District 1
201 West Center Court / Schaumburg, lllinois 60196-1096

PERMITS
Location: Signal Warrant Analysis-Rand Rd at Chestnut Ave-Arlington Heights
Reference No: 016-102234

August 12, 2021

Ms. Nanci Julius, PE
33 S. Arlington Heights Rd.
Arlington Heights, IL 60005

Dear Ms. Julius:

We in receipt of your Traffic Impact Study (prepared by KLOA, dated
4/15/2021) associated with the proposed development at the northeast corner
of Rand Road and Chestnut Avenue. Per your request, IDOT has reviewed this
study to determine if this intersection meets the threshold for installation of
traffic signals. At this time, the Department has determined that neither the
existing condition, nor the proposed condition meets traffic signal warrants.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Derek
O'Sullivan at 847-705-4441, or at Derek.OSullivan@illinois.gov.

Very truly yours,

Jose Rios, P.E.
Region One Engineer

By: ///Z /) /4'

Thomas G. Gallenbach, P.E.
Traffic Permits Engineer



